
City Manager’s Monthly Report

DAMS UPDATE

Sanford Dam: Work continues on Sanford Dam. Tropical

Cyclone #8 repairs have been completed and construction

progress continues. Quality control testing will take place

over the next 30 days and stage 3 remediation for cutoff wall

will continue
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DAMS UPDATE (continued)

North Lake Dam: Contractors are continuing to finish the

concrete walls and getting everything ready to backfill the

structure.

Pine Lake Dam: Contractors poured the inlet and outlet slabs,

culvert slabs and the 2 outlet walls. They will continue to pour

structural concrete for walls, culvert slabs and culvert walls.
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DAMS UPDATE (continued)

Upper Lake Dam: Contractors installed the control of water

around the breach, excavated the breach and began placing

backfill.
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Tropical Cyclone #8

Point of Clarity: FEMA has approved our request for

assistance for damages to roads. We are continuing to work

with FEMA to determine scope of work for the roads and

other damages. FEMA has not approved any assistance for

damage to the dams. The contractor is responsible for using

its insurance for repairs to the dams. Once their insurance is
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Tropical Cyclone #8 (continued)

depleted, FEMA will determine if  and how much assistance 

they will provide.  Please understand these are two different 

projects at this point.
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BUDGET

Budget season is upon us. If you wish to follow the budget

process, please keep an eye on our webpage for posted

workshop dates.


